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Response to Public Comments received during the period of 23.01.2024 to 24.01.2024 on the 
Application No. Y/SK-HC/6.  There were 2 comments1  received and the comment is as follows: 
 

Item  Public Comments (PC)  The Applicant’s Responses 

PC3-1 The photomontages indicate that 
from some angles the visual impact 
is unacceptable. Any development 
should be capped at the permitted 
height for village houses in order 
to preserve the panorama. 
 

A Visual Impact Assessment (VIA) has been 
carried out to assess the visual impact of the 
Proposed Development and concludes that the 
Proposed Development is considered to be fully 
acceptable in terms of visual impact and will 
not be incompatible to the surrounding visual 
context. Instead, it would enhance the visual 
impact on visual sensitive receivers at certain 
viewing points. 
 

PC3-2 Regarding the application number 
(Y/SK-HC/6), the Sai Kung Rural 
Committee has received opinions 
from villagers, indicating that the 
application site is at the high level 
of Ho Chung North Road, where 
the current junction of Ho Chung 
North Road and Ho Chung Road is 
located. Serious flooding has 
occurred in this area during rainy 
days. There is currently no housing 
construction work, and flooding 
has already occurred frequently. If 
houses are built, the nearby land 
will be filled up, causing the 
flooding situation more serious. 
Villagers have expressed their 
concern, and therefore hope that 
the relevant departments will first 
solve the flooding problem. 
 

Noted. The said pictures are unclear.  
 
A set of perimeter U-channels have been 
installed to solve the flooding problem by 
Home Affairs Department (HAD). This set of 
perimeter U-channels have been completed in 
2023. 
 
It should also be noted, that the Proposed 
Development would be provided with its own 
drainage connection and this would not impact 
the existing perimeter U-channel. 
 
Furthermore, a Drainage Impact Appraisal 
(DIA) has been carried out to assess the 
potential impacts on drainage from the 
Proposed Development.  It is anticipated that 
there will be no serious adverse drainage impact 
to the existing drainage system after the 
implementation of the development. 
 
Should the issued of area flooding persist, the 
commenter should take up issue with the 
relevant departments for follow-up. 
 

 

 
1 The Chinese comments were translated and included.  


